Appendix B

R
Licensing Act 2003
Objection to Temporary Event Notice (TEN)

Details of Relevant Authority

Name and Job Title: Kennedy Nwokolo

Pollution Control Officer

Address: Noise and Pollution Control Team, Leicester City Council, Phoenix House,

1 King Street, Leicester, LE1 6RN.

Phone Number: 0116 454 5338

Details of Premises Representation is about

Name of Premises:

Rolls and Roti Ltd

Address:

94 Wood Hill, Leicester, LE5 3SQ




Application Number: 142575

Qur Reference: 22/02722/PNCNLT

This objection relates to the following licensing objective(s):

Prevention of crime and disorder No
Public Safety No
Prevention of public nuisance Yes
Protection of children from harm No

Representation

| wish to make representation in connection with this application for a temporary
event notice (TEN) for an extension to a licensable activity as | consider this
proposal will be detrimental to the licensing objective of public nuisance.

REASONS

The applicant has applied for a Temporary Event Notice to extend the opening of the
premises for the sale of late-night refreshment from 16:00 hours until 03:00 hours for
6 consecutive days (5" April 2022 till 10" April 2022).

Due to the position of the premises, noise from 94 Wood Hill, Leicester, has the
potential to cause noise nuisance to nearby residential properties in Wood hill and
Baccrave Street. The likelihood of a nuisance being caused is even greater after
midnight as the background noise in the area drops significantly.

The applicant indicates that the intention for the Temporary Event Notice is for the
serving of food during the period of Ramadan.

I am concerned that noise from street activities is very difficult to control and noise
from customers using the premises will affect residential properties close by
especially during earlier hours of the morning.

Noise from customer vehicles, customers arriving, leaving and using the outside of




the premises until 03:00 hours daily (especially during the weekdays) will affect
numerous residential properties near to and around the premises therefore, there is
an increased likelihood of sleep disruption and complaint. It is worth noting; local
flats and houses do not include acoustic glazing sufficient to mitigate such noise
levels, nor additional ventilation that permits windows to remain closed

The Noise Team have received complaints regarding noise in the general area
during the period of Ramadan although not from this premises.

| believe had the application been applied for increased hours during a weekend
period only, the Noise Team may have been less inclined to make objection.
However, the application is for a period of six continuous days with the possibility of
further applications for further days within the month and therefore | believe that it
will be very difficult for the applicant to implement sufficient controls over the period
to protect nearby residents and request that this application be refused.




